Myth Busters

Two of the most common misconceptions about Aboriginal peoples in Canada are that they do not have to pay any taxes and are automatically provided with university tuition.  The following information sheds some light on these myths.       

Myth One:  Tax Exemption


Aboriginal people in Canada are required to pay taxes on the same basis as other people in Canada, except where the limited exemption under Section 87 of the Indian Act applies. Section 87 says that the “personal property of an Indian or a band situated on a reserve” is tax exempt. Status First Nations pay The Goods and Services Tax (GST) or Harmonized Sales Tax (HST) unless the purchase is made on a reserve or is delivered to a reserve by the vendor or the vendor’s agent. Inuit and Métis people are not eligible for this exemption and generally do not live on reserves. The exemption in Section 87 of the Indian Act has existed since before Confederation. 

(Canada. Indian and Northern Affairs. (2006). Frequently Asked Questions About Aboriginal Peoples. http://www.ainc-inac.gc.ca/pr/info/info125_e.html. Retrieved May 27, 2007).
Myth Two: Free university

Aboriginal peoples are not automatically eligible for decreased or “free” tuition.  There are strict regulations imposed by the federal government as to who is eligible and there are only a number of students each year who get funded. This is very similar to how the government allocates funds for bursaries and scholarships for other Canadians.  

